## Addingham Parish Council – Meeting 16/11/2022

## **Matters Arising - report for information**

- There has been a recall on the defib at the school. It has been taken out of service and the custodian has arranged for it to be collected for a software reinstall and battery viability check. The issue is around it not accurately showing the remaining battery life.
- The signed Sugar Hill lease has been sent back to the solicitor
- The Warm Space provision at the Hub has started. A small number of volunteers have come forward to host the sessions which run daily (7 days a week) from 9am 12noon. Bradford Council has awarded the Parish Council a grant of £1000 to provide refreshments, newspapers and cover additional heating and cleaning costs over the 5 months of the project. Initial numbers were promising during the first week.

## **Ongoing Issues:**

Water escaping from blocked drain/gully on Southfield Road and causing a hazard was reported in December 2021. Clerk chased for an update monthly. Escalated to Robbie Moore MP in October 2022. Ref CR419651-1004874032 & CR434295-1004953187. Update from BMDC rec'd on 21<sup>st</sup> October 2022: A gulley waggon will attend and clear the area in the near future. Cllr Smith and Clerk to make regular visits to check on progress.